
From: Chambers - Hampton DP  
Sent: Wednesday, August 9, 2023 2:09 PM 
To: Simon Farrow <Simon.Farrow@acci.com.au> 
Cc: Jessica Tinsley <Jessica.Tinsley@acci.com.au> 
Subject: Independent Education Union of Australia WA Branch – application for single interest 
employer authorisation (B2023/703) 
 
Good afternoon Mr Farrow,  
 
Further to your correspondence to Deputy President Hampton yesterday, I advise as follows. 
 
Although the Commission would not be inclined to accept your initial view about the requirements 
of the Directions, there has been a delay in uploading the materials to the Major Cases Page on the 
FWC website.  On that basis, the Commission will afford ACCI and other potential intervening party 
some additional time to file their substantive submissions in the matter. 
 
Amended Directions are being issued today which provide that the material contemplated in 
Direction 3., including the substantive submissions, are to be filed and served by no later than 
5.00pm (AWST) on Wednesday 16 August 2023. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

Luke Johanson 
Associate to Deputy President Hampton 

 
T 08 8193 5515 

E chambers.hampton.dp@fwc.gov.au 

Level 6, Riverside Centre, North Terrace, Adelaide, SA , 5000 
PO Box 8072, Station Arcade, SA, 5000 

 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
This email was sent from Kaurna Country. 
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